
 

 

CENTRAL OTAGO DISTRICT COUNCIL 

PROPOSED PLAN CHANGE 18 (PC18), EXPANSION OF INDUSTRIAL ZONE, CROMWELL 

MINUTE 4 OF COMMISSIONER 
 

 
1. The Reply Report from Ms Rodgers has been received, as attached for the information of 

the parties. 
 

2. I am satisfied that I now have sufficient information to make a recommendation on the 
submissions on PC18. 

 
3. Accordingly the hearing is now closed. 

 
4. I expect that my recommendation will be provided to Council within the next two weeks. 

 
  
 
 
 

DATED this 20th day of September 2023  
 

 
_________________ 
GM Rae , PC18 Hearings Commissioner 


